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21 January 2008
To:


To:


To:
Mr. Ehud Olmert
Mr. Ehud Barak
Major-General Yosef Mishlav

Prime Minister
Minister of Defense
Coordinator of Government Activities in 





the Territories

By Fax No.

By Fax No.

By Fax No.

02-5664838

03-6976218

03-6976306

Urgent!

Re: Demand to allow immediate entry of food, medications and humanitarian supplies to the Gaza Strip

Dear Sirs,
On Friday 17 January 2008, the Minister of Defense ordered the closure of the land crossings to the Gaza Strip. According to this order, starting on Friday, the entry of any goods to the Gaza Strip, including medications, food stuffs and other basic supplies is prevented.
As you recall, the State of Israel began its policy of collective punishment and the reduction of goods to a bare minimum since June 2007. The Palestinians living in the Gaza Strip have survived for more than eight months only on basic food stuffs and medications which are supplied by international aid organizations. This situation has created shortages and many difficulties and has made the lives and the welfare of the residents very vulnerable. Now even these humanitarian supplies are being barred by Israel, so the closure of the crossings at this time has an extreme and grave impact on the residents' needs.
According to numerous field reports, including those prepared by international aid agencies, the Gaza Strip is on the verge of a humanitarian crisis. The flour stock held by UNRWA, which supplies food aid to more than 850,000 Palestinians on Gaza, is expected to last only a few more days. The food supply of the World Food Programme, which supports more than 370,000 Palestinians on Gaza, is in a similar state. It should be emphasized that aid packages delivered by UNRWA and the World Food Programme are very basic and minimal in terms of quantity. Your decision, therefore, harms the barest minimum requirements of human beings needed to live.
Israel's control over the crossings oblige duties to the state both under international humanitarian law and under international human rights law. The closure of the crossings is also subject to the Israeli law, including the principles of reasonability and proportionality. An arbitrary decision to close the crossings ignores its effect on every resident of Gaza. It punishes the civilian population and puts it under pressure in the hope that this will bring about political change. This action is clearly illegal and contradicts the principles of international law and may constitute a war crime.
Therefore, we ask you to order the opening of the land crossings to a regular flow of goods and supplies to the Gaza Strip to avoid the further deterioration of the humanitarian crisis that the residents are already suffering.

Due to the urgency of the matter, we would appreciate an immediate response. If this is not the case, we will be compelled to approach the Supreme Court.
Respectfully yours,

Fatmeh El-`Ajou, Adv.

CC: 
Osnat Mandel, Adv., Head of the Supreme Court Division, Attorney General’s Office
Yuval Roitmann, Adv.
P.O. Box 510  Shafa'amr 20200  Israel   Tel: (972)-4-950-1610  Fax: (972)-4-950-3140
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